
Appendix 1 

Notice of Motion

Proposed by Councillor Beattie,
Seconded by Councillor McVeigh,

“This Council shall submit to the Department for Infrastructure a corporate
response to the Consultation on Bus Lanes within Belfast, as follows:

The Belfast Rapid Transport (BRT) lanes should not operate from 7:00
a.m. to 7:00 p.m. from Monday to Saturday;

Operation hours of 7:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. to 6.30 p.m.
from Monday to Friday is sufficient for the operation of the BRT lane
without general traffic;

Ordinary drivers and businesses in the area will suffer badly, funerals
processions will be affected and taxi drivers will find it increasingly difficult
to earn a decent wage;

All taxis should be allowed into all BRT routes and all bus lanes in Belfast
on a permanent basis; and

The recent twelve-week trial allowing all taxis to use the lanes in East and
West Belfast and in the City centre was a success and made a noticeable
improvement to traffic on these routes and should now be introduced
across Belfast in all lanes permanently.”


